MINUTES OF THE CIRCLE BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING
May 7th 2007 at Pat Burrell's home

Present: Andra Baylus, Pat Burrell, Jerry Edwards, Mitra Homayounian, John Leiter, Don McBride, Ann McEvoy, Dennis Walterding

Andra opened the meeting at 7:10 pm. She shared a Baba
reading, a prayer and led us in a short silence. Andra called for a motion to approve the minutes.   They were approved as e-mailed.

Andra mentioned the passing of Shirla Edwards, and the vacancy in the role of treasurer which Shirla had held.  Andra suggested that Don switch roles, from Vice President to treasurer.  He was happy to do so. There was much discussion of this move, with Dennis pointing out how valuable Don is in the Veep position.
Jerry said he could do the treasurer's job for now, as he has all the data on his computer.  It was decided that we'd all think about who in the community might take either the treasurer or vice president position.  We postponed making a final decision until we had a name, or names.

Andra announced a new position she had created, that of Coordinator of Outreach.  She said she has asked Dan Behrooz to do this, and he agreed.  Dan, along with Oskar and Mona Behrooz all joined the Circle at
the video show at Mitra's on 'Demystifying Death' on yesterday.

Andra then called for committee reports.

Don had nothing to report at the time. Jerry will get out the treasurer's report later, and send it out as an email.

Andra spoke for Paul Haratounian, who was unable to be with us.  She said the 'Food, Fellowship and Fun' video showing of Filis Frederick's "Demystifying Death' plus the potluck which followed was a success.  30 people were in attendance.  Dennis offered to do training on living wills and hospice, after Jerry said how important it had been when Shirla was last in the hospital.  Dennis will try to get Nancy Geagan, who now lives on Cape Cod, to be part of the training.  The video series seems to be a success, Andra said. Pat, Director of Service, reported that Rosalie O'Dumphy had called her about someone in Briarcliff West who is quite elderly and could use some help.  She was concerned about the elderly not being able to get to the Center.  Mentioned a handicapped man in Conway, who is mentally ill and needs a ride to the Center.  There was discussion of this issue, including
a suggestion of calling folks who live near person X and offer to take them to the Center.  She said we are still taking Manonash for his dialysis treatments.

Re: the $450 approved of at the last meeting to go to person X, Andra said she had given 2 checks, both for $100, and thought that was all that would be needed.  She said person X signed a form stating that she didn't get the money from the Circle, but from donations to the Circle.

There was a discussion of having a Community Bulletin Board/News release on the internet.   Dennis said we
could use the Circle's web site.  Ann and Dennis will get together to see about setting it up.  They'll also figure out a way for non-computer people to get the information from a 'computer buddy'. A newsletter will come out telling people how to get into the bulletin board, as well as other pertinent information.  Ann will do it.

Don spoke at lenght about his feelings re: the direction the Circle is taking, in terms of it becoming too formalistic.  He said his initial understanding of the Circle was that we were to be inclusive of the entire community , but instead seem to be a third group (the community and the Center Board and staff being the other two)  He agreed with much of what Ann had said the previous meeting, which was made available in written form to all Board members.  There followed a lengthy discussion about the issue.  

At the Board's request, Ann agreed to draft a document stating how I'd like to see us function in light of
the criteria, what and where we want us to go.  Jerry said he would send it out, as Ann has computer problems (duh - doesn't she always?)  Don will work with her on this.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.  The next meeting will be on June 4th at 7:00 at Ann's home, 1110 Wildwood Trail, No. Myrtle Beach. Respectfully submitted,Ann McEvoy
